State Department of
Education Hires Ruff

Dr. Otto G. Ruff, Director of
Teacher Education and Certifica-
tion in the Colorado State De-
partment of Education, is pre-
sently in Alaska working with the
staff of the State Department of
Education and other Alaskan ed-
ucators on proposed revisions in
the Alaska certification regula-
tions, Commissioner of Educa-
tion Dr. Cliff R. Hartman an-
nounced today.

Hired as a consultant to the
Department in 1967 to study
Alaska’s certification needs, Dr.
Ruff recommended that certifi-
cation be based on graduation
from an approved teacher educa-
tion program.

During the past two years, Dr.
Ruff has worked with Depart-
ment staff to develop the pro-
posed revisions in the Alaska
certification statutes.

Informal hearings on certifi-
cates were held last year in vari-
ous communities across the state
by Mrs. Norma Bowkett, Super-
visor, Teacher Education and
Certification, Alaska Department
of Education; and Dr. William
Marsh, former director of the
Division of Instructional Services.

Under the revised regulations,
standard certification will be pro-
vided by the Department to ap-
plicants who have completed ap-
proved teacher education pro-
grams at accredited, degree-grant-
ing institutions of higher learn-
ing.

This approach will eliminate
the necessity for detailed course
checking or credit counting, but
preparing institutions must rec-
ommend the applicants as teach-
ers to the Department.

Dr. Ruff is presently updating
previous certification reports

which he executed for the De-
partment. Emphasis is being giv-
en to the implementation stages
and to the role of the newly
created Teacher Education and
Certification Advisory Board.

Dr. Ruff assisted the board
in defining its role and responsi-
bilities at the initial Teacher
Education and Certification Ad-
visory Board meeting December
10-12 in Anchorage.

The board will seek invita-
tions from Alaska’s teacher train-
ing institutions for a visitation
team to study its program and
make recommendations. The
board will be responsible for
selecting the team, reviewing the
team’s report, and subsequently
recommending education pro-
grams for certification purposes.

December 13 Dr. Ruff and
Mrs. Bowkett met with the Alas-
ka  Education Association’s -
Teacher Education Professional
Standards Committee.




